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TOWN COUNCIL – SPECIAL MEETING 
VIRTUAL MEETING 
 
1. Call Meeting to Order 
 

Mayor Paterna called the Special Meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. 
 
2. Roll Call 
 

Members Present: Mayor Andrew Paterna 
 Deputy Mayor Liz Pendleton 
 Councilor Audrey Delnicki 
 Councilor Erica Evans 
 Councilor Mary Justine Hockenberry 
 Councilor Cesar Lopez 
 Councilor Karen Lydecker 
 Councilor Lisa Maneeley 
 Councilor Janice Snyder 
 
Others Present: Michael Maniscalco, Town Manager 
 Drew Guild, Systems Administrator/Project Leader 

 
3. Public Input 
 

None 
 
4. Special Business 
 

A. Resolution Approving Hazard Pay Compensation for Town Manager 
Michael Maniscalco 

 
WHEREAS, the Town Council approved hazard pay for all employees who 
met certain criteria at their Regular Meeting held on April 20, 2020; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Town Manager was not included in the eligible employees 
but had met all criteria 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the South Windsor Town 
Council hereby authorizes compensation to Town Manager Michael 
Maniscalco for hazard pay in the amount of $1,200.00. 

 
(Resolution Continued on Next Page) 
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ITEM: 
 
4. A. (Continued) 
 
Was made by Deputy Mayor Pendleton 
Seconded by Councilor Hockenberry 
 

Deputy Mayor Pendleton stated that she feels the hazard pay is well 
deserved.  Mr. Maniscalco worked every day and was exposed to every 
single staff member that has been working. 
 
Councilor Evans stated that she also feels this is well deserved.  Mr. 
Maniscalco has been leading the Town through this pandemic.  Councilor 
Evans pointed out that FEMA will reimburse 75% of this cost to the Town. 
 
Councilor Delnicki stated that she would not be supporting hazard pay for the 
Town Manager as she did not support it for Town staff.   

 
The motion passed on a roll call vote of 8 to 1 with Councilor Delnicki voting in 
opposition. 
 
5. Adjournment 

 
At 7:09 p.m., Deputy Mayor Pendleton made a motion to adjourn the Special 
Meeting.  Councilor Maneeley seconded the motion, and it was approved 
unanimously. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
       
Deborah W. Reid 
Clerk of the Council 


